MOKELUMNE HILL VETERANS MEMORIAL DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES

November 10, 2022


The meeting was called to order by Chair, Thomas Ringlein at 7:00 pm.  All members were present.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited, and changes were made.   The minutes of the October meeting were approved.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  There were no public comments.

REPORT ON MAINTENCE AT TOWN HALL AND PARK FACILITIES:  Friends of the Mokelumne Hill Horse Arena’s event went well.  Pilar Coppers gave the money to TJ from the fund raiser at the Horse Arena the day of the event, and he gave it to Patty that day as well.  The water heaters are in for Town Hall, TJ and Bill will install.  We are not having any luck finding the size of siding that the Design Review Board would like for the outside of Town Hall.  TJ will try and contact the Hardy Board Company to see if we can special order it.  Woman’s ADA bathroom door in the Town Hall is rubbing, will look at to see what might be the problem.  Kevin Brady fixed the front door of the Town hall so the door opens and closes easier.  Patty was asking if we might be able to put some weather strip on door in basement to help with the leaves getting in the basement.  TJ will talk to Jeremy about the water heaters and the water meters for Hobbs Field and Shutter Tree Park.

MHSD PROPOSED MAINTENANCE IMPACTING MHVMD PROPERTIES: TJ and Bill met with Phil McCartney whom works for the Moke Hill Sanitary District to discuss the easement they need to perform maintenance on the main sewer line that goes through town.  They will need to dig up pipes that run under our driveway leading to the Tennis Courts.  They will make sure the area is back to how it was or better once the work is completed.  TJ and Bill will work with Phil to make sure that the conditions of the easement are clearly outlined on the paperwork that we received from MHSD prior to the deadline in early 2023.  Patty made a motion to approve their easement with our agreed upon conditions, and Bill seconded the motion.  5 Ayes 0 Noes.

OGALS GRANT ACCEPTANCE/PROGRESS: TJ needs to work on deed restriction paperwork.  We are still waiting to hear from Hetzig.   Our hands are tied until we hear from them or we go with someone else.  TJ, Bill and Jeremy are still working on horse arena stuff.

CRAB FEED: We are looking for an auctioneer for dessert auction.  Everyone has their assignments and things look good.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  See attached  

CORRESPONDENCE AND ANNOUNCEMENTS:  NSTR  

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:18 PM.
Next meeting will be 13 December 2022.

Respectfully submitted,



Noelle M Ringlein							TJ Ringlein
Secretary								Chairperson

